# HVAS What's Happening



# February 25, 2021

## Principal's Message

Did you know that our Kindergarten and first-grade classes celebrated the HUNDREDTH DAY of school this week? The teachers each prepared counting games and various other "100" activities to mark this milestone in the school year! This means that we're well past the half-way mark in our school year. Wow!

Attached to this email you will find the COVID-19 Procedures for In-Person Instruction. This is a reminder of our current policies. Please reach out to me if you have any questions.

Parent support of our school dress code policy is tremendously appreciated! Certainly, with the unique year we've had due to COVID, things like this have not been at the forefront. Thank you for helping to uphold these dress code guidelines now that we're in school full time for all grades. To review the expectations, please see the Dress Code, attached.

Thank you for taking a few minutes to read the announcements and information in this week's What's Happening. Have a wonderful weekend!

Mrs. Kim Cornette

Devoted to Christ. Committed to Education. Called to Community.

#### What's NEW:

#### SUNDAY-School Work Bee

As you've picked up your child over this week, I'm sure you've noticed the number of limbs that are on the ground due to the recent winter storms. Don, our maintenance man, is wonderful, but there is no way that he can do all that clean up by himself. So, this Sunday, February 28<sup>th</sup> at 9:30am, we will be

hosting a school grounds clean up. If you have a chainsaw, shears, pole saws, rakes, wheel barrels or just muscle, please join us. Your help will be tremendously appreciated! (No young children, please, and please maintain physical distancing and wear face coverings when working with others.)

### Prospective Parent Night

Our Zoom Prospective Parent Night is coming up on Tuesday, March 9<sup>th</sup> at 6:30pm. If you know someone who might be interested in our wonderful school for next year, please have them contact Georgi at <a href="mailto:gschnibbe@hvja.org">gschnibbe@hvja.org</a> or 503-663-4568 to be placed on the invitation list.

#### Hood View Swag Sweatshirts

Pre-orders are now being taken for new Hood View Swag Sweatshirts. The colors will be navy blue, gray, and black. Please let me know what color and size you'd like. I'm taking pre-orders for adult (\$35) and kid (\$22) sizes. All orders need to be in by March 12 and will be here just after Spring Break. These can be charged to your account.

#### As a Reminder:

### Registration for 2021-2022

Re-enroll by March 12 to SAVE \$100! For details, please read the "Reenrollment for 2021-22" email sent on February 11. Important information is included in this email, including the re-enrollment instructions below.

To complete our online re-enrollment process, you will access your FACTS Family Portal (ParentsWeb) through your existing login. To access ParentsWeb:

- Please go to <a href="https://www.factsmqt.com">www.factsmqt.com</a>
- Select Parent Login from the menu bar and FACTS Family portal (ParentsWeb) from the drop-down menu.
- District Code is HV-OR
- Type in your username and password. If you have forgotten your username or password, please click on the link provided.
- After logging in, click on the Apply/Enroll button.

### Sharing COVID Protocol Concerns

Should you have a concern regarding COVID-19 protocols, please be encouraged to share your concern with Mrs. Cornette directly at <a href="kcornette@hvja.org">kcornette@hvja.org</a> or anonymously here: <a href="https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1JF1VL9jnPbDGKk4zwzKGxcycRpRd8Tc4o3s9Kt4htpU/edit?usp=sharing">https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1JF1VL9jnPbDGKk4zwzKGxcycRpRd8Tc4o3s9Kt4htpU/edit?usp=sharing</a>

Be assured that all concerns will be taken seriously.

# Note for 6th, 7th & 8th families

To avoid heavy traffic and prevent congestion during pick up times, it is suggested that rides for older students arrive between 3:25-3:30pm, M-Th, and closer to 1pm on Fridays.

#### Lost and Found

If your child is missing a jacket or coat, feel free to come check out our Lost & Found, located just inside the first set of double doors at our main entrance (one-at-a-time with physical distancing, please).

## School Speed Zone

Just a reminder that we are on a residential street and a school speed zone of 20mph during the hours of 7am-5pm. Please be respectful of our neighbors and follow the posted speeds.

### Communicate COVID Exposure

If your child has had a COVID-19 exposure or if a family member tests positive, PLEASE contact Mrs. Cornette. HVAS must follow the protocols provided in the Ready Schools Safe Learners guidance as well as advice from the local public health authority regarding quarantine. Since Mrs. Cornette is HVAS's safety officer, per our Operational Blueprint, it is important that she keeps accurate records of COVID exposures and COVID cases among our students and staff. Further, Mrs. Cornette will advise as far as length of quarantine or isolation before returning to school, as applicable.

### Fred Meyer Community Rewards

Please take a moment to register or perhaps reregister your Fred Meyer card at the website below. Click to link your rewards card now. Select Hood View Junior Academy and our school will receive a small percentage of every dollar registered families spend at Fred Meyer. This will NOT cost you anything, nor will it affect the personal rewards you earn. Please help us utilize this easy way to earn extra funds for our school

https://www.fredmeyer.com/topic/community-rewards-4 non-profit number TA933

# Calendar of Events

March 5<sup>th</sup> FFW/ Pastor Brian

March 9<sup>th</sup> Virtual Prospective

Parent Night 6:30pm

March 18<sup>th</sup> 12:45pm Dismissal

March 19-28<sup>th</sup> Spring Break

April 2<sup>nd</sup> End of 3<sup>rd</sup> quarter



Feb. 18 Mrs. Saliba

Feb. 21 Kate Young

Feb. 25 Andrew Mercurio

Mar 1 Callie Ballard

Mar 3 Dalia Venegas

Abby Clift

Mar 5 Kendall Bissell